
TEXAS CHRISTIAN UNIVERSITY WEEKLY 

BULLETIN 
Issued by the Division of University Relations 

Vol. 64, No. 30, April 12, 1988 

NINE TO BE HONORED AT AUJMNI EVENT 

Distinguished professional careers, notable c1v1c leadership and service to 
TCU by nine persons will be recognized publicly Saturday at the 13th annual 
TCU alumni awards dinner. Recipients honored will be Betty Lynn Buckley of 
New York City; Mabel Clark Reed of Austin; Jeff Horn, Dr. and Mrs. Granville 
Walker and Mrs. James L. West, all of Fort Worth; Tommy R. Kimbrough of Plano; 
and William Ross Kennedy Jr. of Canton I MO. Also to be recognized is Lindy 
Berry of Fort V'brth, who currently heads the TCU Alumni Association. 

The black-tie event will be held at The Worthington Hotel, beginning with a 
7:15 p.m. reception. Making presentations following the dinner will be 
Chancellor Bill Tucker. Master of ceremonies will be Stephen Christie, alumni 
association president-elect. 

Miss Buckley, Class of 1968 member, will receive the distinguished alumnus 
award in recognition of a career that has achieved praninence and brought 
credit to both the recipient and the University. Currently appearing in the 
Roman Polanski movie "Frantic," she won a Tony Award for her role as 
Grizabella in "Cats" and was an Ermny nominee for the after-school special 
"Bobby and Sarah." On Broadway she recently starred in Andrew Lloyd Webbers' 
"Song and Dance" and in the Shakespeare Festival's "The Mystery of Edwin 
Drood." Miss Buckley appeared in such movies as "Tender Mere ies" and 
"Carrie." On television she is best known for her portrayal of Abby on the 
"Eight Is Enough" series. She will appear in the musical version of "Carrie," 
due to open soon on Broadway. 

The valuable alumna award for outstanding and continuing service to TCU and 
its alumni association will be presented to Mrs. Reed, a board of trustees 
member since 1977. She was graduated in 1926, becoming the first female to 
earn a degree in rusiness administration at TCU. She was married to Warren 
Clark, nephew of TCU' s founding brothers Addison and Randolph Clark, and, 
after his death, to Hiram Reed, son of TCU trustee Dave Reed, for whom a major 
campus building is named. A number of TCU scholarship programs bear Mrs. 
Reed ' s name. 

Jeff, who retired in 1984 after 28 years on the School of Education faculty, 
will receive the honorary alumnus award in recognition of service, loyalty and 
support of the University. Holder of bachelor's degrees from Texas A&M 
University and Centenary College and the master's and Ph.D. fran the Univer
sity of Texas, the retired Army lieutenant colonel is past president of the 
Tarrant County Teachers Association, TCU chapter of Phi Delta Theta honor 
society, Fort V'brth Area Reserve Officers Association and Austin Teachers 
Association. A TCU scholarship fund for graduate education bears his name. 

(continued) 
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TCU ALUMNI AWARDS (continued) 

'Ihe Royal Purple Award in recognition of extraordinary service and support of 
TCU will be presented to Dr. and Mrs. Walker. Members of the Class of 1935, 
each holds two earned degrees fran TCU, and he was awarded the honorary Dxtor 
of Divinity degree in 1947. Minister of University Christian Church for 30 
years before retiring in 1973, Dr. Walker chaired TCU' s religion department 
before going to Yale University for the Ph.D. degree. Past president of the 
international and Texas conventions of Christian Churches (Disciples of 
Christ), he has been a member of TCU's board of trustees since 1945 and serves 
on the board of Brite Divinity School. 

Mrs. Walker was ordained in 1937 and is known nationally for her teaching and 
lecturing on the role of ministers' wives. Past president of the Texas 
Ministers' Wives Association and the TCU Woman's Club, she has been honored 
for her service by such churches as National City Christian in Washington, IX'., 
Country Club Christian in Kansas City and Fort Worth's University Christian. 

Known for her lifelong philanthropy and her involvement with the James L. and 
Eunice West Charitable Trust since her husband's death, Mrs. West will receive 
the alumni association's special award in recognition of her interest in the 
University. Last year she was honored as distinguished philanthropist for 
"her willingness to share and her delight in being able to help others" by the 
Greater Fort Worth Chapter of the National Society of Fund Raising Executives. 
A TCU scholarship fund was established earlier by Mr. and Mrs. West. 

The Frog o' Fame honor for accanplishments in sports will be presented to 
Kimbrough, whose Plano High Wildcats were named the No. 1 high school football 
team in America in 1987. Graduated fran TCU in 1968, the Valley Mills native 
was chosen Texas High School Coach of the Year in 1977 and again in 1987, when 
he also was named as the nation's high school coach of the year. Kimbrough
coached teams have won three of four state championship games, and the Plano 
team is the only one to win back-to-back state titles in the last 20 years. 
Associated with Plano athletics for 20 years, 12 as head football coach, he 
has a coaching record of 133-19-6, the best winning percentage in Texas. 

Kennedy, currently working toward an M.B.A. degree, will receive the Distin
guished Student Award, based on both academic accomplishments and service to 
the University. A tutor in the econanics department, he is president of TCU's 
chapter of Mortar Board. He is active in Student Foundation and the national 
phonothon, admissions comrni ttee and good neighbor program of the TCU Annual 
Fund. Former president of Sigma Alpha Epsilon fraternity, Kennedy has been 
named to the Dean's Honor List for academic accomplishments and was chosen for 
listing in Outstanding Young Men in America last year. 

Recipient of the president's service award, Berry is vice president and 
general manager of Steamatic Inc. Consensus all-Southwest Conference selec
tion in 1948 and 1949, he was captain of the team as a senior and has been 
president of the TCU Letterman's Association. 

Service awards for their roles as alumni association directors will be given 
to William C. Ferebee and Ann Davis Gray of Houston, D::mald Pierson II and 
Alan Winter of Fort Worth. 

Reservations at $35 per person are due tanorrow (Wednesday) to the alumni 
office, Box 32921. 
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SMI'Il:I, HUGP£S COOCERT IS MONDAY 

Herndon Professor of Organ Emmet Smith and Kerry Hughes, trumpet instructor, 
will play a 'ICU Music Series recital at 8 p.m. Monday in Robert Carr Chapel. 

The program will include Prelude to "Te Deum" for Trumpet and Organ by 
Marc-Antoine Charpentier, Bach's Prelude and Fugue in C Minor, Toccata for 
Trumpet and Organ by Giambattista Martini, Etude: Canon in B Major by 
Schumann, Giuseppe Torelli's Concerto in D Major for Trumpet and Organ, 
Chorale in A Minor by Cesar Franck, excerpts fran Sept Chorals pour Tranpette 
by Jean Langlais and John Stanley's Trumpet Voluntary in D Major. 

Emmet performs internationally, most recently playing recitals at Notre Dame 
Cathedral in Paris and at the Kreuzberg International Organ Festival in Bonn, 
West Germany. Kerry has played with the Dallas Chamber Orchestra, the Jof frey 
Ballet, Fort vbrth Opera, Dallas Wind Symphony, Denton Bach Society and the 
Richardson Symphony. 

*** *** *** 

FIRST NURSING RESEARCH DAY SET 

April 18 is the date for the first annual TCU-Harris College of Nursing 
Research Day, which will be held fran 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. in the living room of 
the Bass Building. 

Following a brief reception at 10:30 a.m., opening remarks will be made by 
John Mangieri, dean of research and graduate studies. Faculty members' 
published materials will be available for review, and posters reflecting past 
and current research efforts will be displayed. 

The event is open to the public, according to coordinator Linda Curry. 

*** *** *** 

SEVEN RECEIVE NOEL BAILEY AWARDS 

Seven students are recipients of Noel R. Bailey Scholarships in special 
education for 1988-89. As announced by Starpoint director Laura Lee Crane, 
each award covers six hours' course work during the coming academic year. 

Recipients are Edith Lynn Byrd, Kimberly Jo Isaac, Kris Diane Larson, Louisa 
Marie Neenan and Terri Rae Saathoff, all of Fort W::>rth. Others are April 
Corinne Green of Arlin;1ton and Jamie Lynn Schubert of Grapevine. 

Established in 1978 by Dr. and Mrs. Bailey of Fort W::>rth, the Bailey Fund 
provides assistance to students seeking endorsement in the special education 
area of mental retardation. Recipients are pursing their studies through 
Starpoint School. 

) 
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SATURDAY BRINGS FR03 FEST 

Frog Fest, TCU's annual spring happening, will be held from 1 to 6 p.m. 
Saturday on the lawn in front of Reed, Sadler and Clark halls. All proceeds 
will be donated to the American Diabetes Association. 

Sponsored by the TCU Bookstore and the Recreational Sports Department, Frog 
Fest includes a SK fun run, bed races, volleyball, 3-on-3 basketball, pie 
eating, Simon Says, a dunking booth, tug of war, Frisbee golf, a cake toss, 
twister, an egg toss and other events. 

Closing the afternoon's events, a band and comedian will be presented on the 
Student Center porch. .Additional information is available frcxn recreational 
sports, Ext. 7945. 

*** *** *** 
DIVERS HOST CHAMPIONSHIP 

The TCU Club Divers will host the 1988 Texas Age Group Indoor Diving Champion
ships Saturday and Sunday in the Rickel Building pool. Several Junior Olympic 
finalists will compete with others in age groups ranging from 9-and-under to 
16-18 years. At the 1987 Junior Olympic National Championships, Texas placed 
third overall. The weekend's free events will begin at 9 each morning. 

*** *** *** 
CADETS WIN RANSER CHALLENGE 

Nine Army ROTC cadets narrowly defeated Texas A&M for the second time this 
school year and took top honors at the March 19-20 regional Ranger Challenge 
competition. Toe cadets beat all opponents at a two-day marathon of rigorous 
events such as a 10 kilometer march in full rucksack and an all-night patrol. 

Held at Fort Riley, KS, the competition pitted champio~eams from nine states 
against one another in eight events. In addition to e march and patrol, 
events included the Army physical fitness test,- ~F n e throw, weapons 
assembly, land navigation, target shooting and building d crossing a one
rope bridge. The events began Saturday rrorning, continued throughout the 
night and ended Sunday with the l0K march. 

As the march began, TCU was neck-and-neck with Texas A&M, who had placed 
second behind TCU in a state competition in November. For TCU to win, it had 
to finish the march first and Texas A&M had to finish third. Bruce Stacy of 
military science reported that TCU' s cadets crossed the finish line "like a 
unit"-in step, chanting and with rifles held high. vmen second-place Texas 
A&M was forced to halt and regroup because team members had dropped their 
rifles, another team passed, leaving A&M with a third-place finish in the 
march and a second-place finish overall. TCU won the ccxnpetition by one 
point. 

Team captain was Brian Foley, senior finance major from Lawton, OK. Other 
team members were Larry Lewis, a junior political science major from Fort 
WJrt~; Michael Petty, senior speech conrnunication major from Cleburne; 
Geoffrey Ballou, sophomore business premajor, and Troy Neasbitt, junior 
political science major, of Arlington; Jon Hayhurst, senior economics major 
from Pirnarillo; Gary "Chip" Balk, sophomore premajor from Nevada, MO; Dirk 
Plante, junior physics major from Edgewood, MD; and Ward Ferguson, freshman 
premajor from Thousand Oaks, CA. 
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TCU FILMS INCLUDED IN EXHIBITION 

A wide array of Texas films-two of them fran TCU--will be included in the 
1988 Texas Film and Video Makers Exhibition, scheduled April 15-17 as part of 
this year's Main St. Fort Worth Arts Festival. Free and open to the public, 
the showings will be held fran 1 to 10 p.m. in the Caravan of Dreams Theatre. 

The new exhibition is sponsored by Southwest Public Coornunications in coopera
tion with TCU' s Gwendolyn P. Tandy Memorial Film Library and the Caravan of 
Dreams. The pro;Jram is made possible in part by the Southwest Film/Video 
Tour, a pro;Jram coordinated by the Southwest Alternate Media Project (SWAMP) 
with partial funding fran the Texas Cornnission for the Arts. 

'Iwo of the films--"Lili" and "Wishes"--to be shown during the exhibition are 
fran TCU' s Tandy Memorial Film Library, a gift to the University from the 
Jesse Upchurch family and the Benjamin F. Johnson Foundation in memory of Mrs. 
Upchurch's mother. Curator of the library is John Freeman of radio-TV-film. 

A 28-minute documentary about internationally famed pianist Lili Kraus, "Lili" 
was dir"ected by Ken Harrison and Mitchell Johnson. The late Madame Kraus, 
former artist-in-residence at TCU, gained international fame in the 1930s, 
spent much of W:>rld War II incarcerated in a Japan 1se prison camp and rebuilt 
her career to even greater worldwide acclaim durin the next three decades. 

The 60-minute film entitled "Wishes" is the work of Fort Worth native David 
Allan Hall, who was graduated fran TCU last December. It is the story of a 
college-age cartoonist who lives out his fantasies fran the confinement of a 
wheelchair by making his cartoons cane alive. 

Preliminary schedule for the film/ video exhibition is as follows: 

1:00 
2:05 
2:40 
3:10 
3:45 
4:10 
4:30 
4:45 
5:05 
5:40 
6:15 
6:50 
7:30 
8:30 

FRIDAY 

Wishes (:60) 
ArtsEye ( : 28 ) 

SATURDAY 

Hip Pocket: On Exhibit at the Kimbell (:25) 
Por Un Amor (:27) 
Speed Street--Take One (:17) 
M1Vs (: 13) 
King Bacon ( : 10) 
Greatest Cowgirl Who Ever Lived (:16) 
Texas Style (:28) 
Gimbell's Swing (:28) 
Laura Gilpin: An Enduring Grace (:28) 
Lili ( :28) 
Legacies ( :58) 
Moses (:58) 

Russell Lee (:58) 
Ornette (: 80) 

SUNDAY 

Wildcatter (: 58) 
Hester St. (: 58) 

Mditional information is available by calling Sherrie Drakeford at 336-0777. 
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AfMISSIONS WILL HONOR WINNERS 

Winners of the 37th annual Fort Worth Regional Science Fair, planned for 
April 19-24 in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum, will be honored at an April 23 luncheon 
hosted by the admissions office. 

I:Xlring the noon event in Student Center's Woodson Roan, winners, their parents 
and teachers will have opportunity to meet members of the University's science 
faculty and student body as well as science fair organizers fran various 
science-related professions. 

More than 1,100 persons are expected to participate in the fair, which will be 
open fran 9 a.m. to 11 p.m. April 19-23 and noon to 8 p.m. April 24. Biolo:;Jist 
Wayne Barcellona is coordinating the public event. 

***· *** *** 

NEW STAFF, FACULTI APPOINTMENTS 

Sales representative with Century Papers Inc. since 1981, RUSSELL GRAY assumed 
his position as assistaQt director of facility services on April 1. The 
Florida native holds the B:1\-------d~ree fran Florida State and the M.Div. fran 
Southwestern Baptist Theological Seminary. He formerly was personnel director 
for Riegel Paper Corporation and Mercy Hospital, both in Charlotte, NC. 

CHARLENE URWIN, who came to TCU in 1984 after six years on the North Texas 
State faculty, has accepted a three-year appointment, effective in the fall, 
as director of the social work program. Holder of a child welfare grant
scholarship while working on the Ph.D. at the University of Texas, she is 
active in the National Association of Social Work Council on Social vbrk 
Education. 

JOHN TOULIATOS, currently engaged in research to identify family measurement 
techniques, will become chairman of the family studies and hane econanics 
deparbnent with the opening of the fall semester. Holder of three degrees 
fran the University of Houston, he headed the family and child development 
department at Auburn University before caning to campus in 1978. 

President of Palmer Architects Inc. since 1975, OONALD PAI.MER assumed his 
position as director of facilities planning on March 28. He previously was a 
partner in the firms of Palmer, Jekel & Associates and Smith, Palmer & Jekel 
for four years. He is active in the American Institute of Architects, the 
Fort Worth AIA chapter and the Texas Society of Architects. 

SHERILYN JONES, who became associate director of financial analysis in the 
finance and planning division on April 4, formerly was senior auditor with 
Arthur Young for three years before being named controller of the van division 
of Builders Transport Inc. Holder of the B.B.A. degree fran the University of 
Texas at Arlington, she received her Certified Public Accountant rating in 
1984 and is active in the Texas Society of CPAs. 
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OPTICS EXPERT 'ID LECTURE MONDAY 

Dr. Y,R. Shen, professor of physics at the University of California at 
Berkeley and an expert on nonlinear optics, will be on campus April 18 as 
Visiting Green Professor in the physics department. He will present a public 
lecture entitled "Nonlinear Optics and the Surface Science" at 4 p.m. in 
lecture Hall 4 of the Sid Richardson Building. 

Author or co-author of about 200 publications in fields ranging fran nonlinear 
optics to laser chemistry to condensed matter physics, :1e is author of "Toe 
Principles of Nonlinear Optics" and editor of "Nonlinear Infrared Generation." 
He is a member of the American Physical Society and the Optical Society of 
America. Dr. Shen served as program chairman of the International Q.iantum 
Electronics Conference in 1980 and as general co-·chairman of the conference in 
1984. He received his Ph.D. in solid state physics fran Harvard University. 

*** *** *** 
MORTAR BOARD INDUCTS 3 5 

The Ampersand Chapter of Mortar Board initiated 35 juniors into the national 
senior honor society April 10 in a ceremony at Robert Carr Chapel. Members of 
Mortar Board are selected from the junior class on the basis of scholarship, 
leadership and service. Mortar Board was founded to advance a spirit of 
scholarship, to encourage the exchange of ideas and to provide service. 

Those inducted include Lee Behar, Bryce Brown, Jonathan Carr, Miriam Cupp, 
Stephanie Davis, Pamela [X)nnelly, Heather Edwards, Melissa Garretson, Melissa 
Hargett, Kirn Harris, David Hedgepeth, Andrea Heitz, Brian Hoesterey, Eileen 
Jekot, Clark Jones and Robert Jones. Others chosen for membership are Michael 
Kerner, Jennifer Lambert, Karen Lewis, Alissa Mulquezn, Tamara Nichols, Steven 
Partain, Dawn Prillaman, Gregory Rankin, Melissa Sargent, Kristine Schemmel, 
Tracy Sommers, Anne Stewart, Caprice Stewart, Rhonda Taylor, Elisabeth Trotto, 
Jennifer Tuttle, Susan Warren, Heather White and Raquel Youngker. 

*** *** *** 

JOURNALISTS PLAN APRIL 18 DISCUSSION 

Past and current editors of the Daily Skiff will answer questions from 
students and faculty in the first "Speak to Your Editor" panel discussion 
Monday at 6 p.m. Sponsored by the TCU chapter of the Society of Professional 
Journalists, Sigma Delta Chi, the discussion will be held in the Moudy 
Building 141N Lecture Hall. The event is designed to increase awareness and 
prarote corrnnunication. 

Opening speaker at the discussion will be Betty Knox, News Service director, 
and closing speaker will be Mark Witherspoon, Skiff adviser. 

(Xlestions should be in written form and include the name, address and phone 
number of the person submitting the question. Q.iestions, which can be dropped 
off in the Question Box at the journalism office, are due by Thursday 
afternoon. 
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NOTES ON FOLKS 

ALICE GAUL (nursing) will be the keynote speaker at a research conference to 
be held at Midwestern State University in Wichita Falls Monday. 

Ranch Management's JIM LINK has been named treasurer of the North Texas 
Association of School Boards. 

HARRIET RISK W)LIJI' (music) was guest garnba soloist March 6 for a canplete 
performance of the Bach Passion Accordin:J to St. Matthew with the Houston 
Oratorio Society. In late February, while touring with the Fort Worth 
Symphony, Harriet presented two clinics for cello students at McAllen Merrorial 
High School. On March 21 Harriet, SHEIIA MADDEN (music librarian) and Wayne 
Moss of Dallas presented six children's concerts in Breckenridge. Sponsored 
jointly by the Breckenridge Fine Arts CaTtrnission and TCU's developnent office, 
these garnba concerts were heard by about 1,500 enthusiastic kindergarten
throogh sixth-graders. 

A print titled "AX 001 Reverse Etching" by DAVID CONN (art) is included in the 
exhibition International Prints '88 at the John Szoke Graphics Gallery in New 
York City through May 8. This international exhibition was selected by Joann 
Moser, curator and head of the department of graphic arts, National Museum of 
American Art, Smithsonian Institution in Washington, r::c. 

Lectures and seminars took GENE BORIN3 ( religion-studies) f ran Kansas City, 
KS, to Carlsbad, NM, in March. He lectured on "Jesus, the Cross, and the 
Disciples in Four Gospels" March 4-6 at Country Club Christian Church in 
Kansas City. On March 16 he spoke at the Disciples of Christ luncheon in Fort 
W:>rth on "The Man vmo Fled Naked and Recent Study of Gospels." Gene spent 
spring break in Carlsbad, conducting a March 21-24 seminar for the Disciples 
Tres Rios Conference on "Discipleship in Six Gospels." 

ART EHL.MANN (geology ), with co-authors from the University of New Mexico, 
University of Chicago and Germany's Max Planck Institute, has published a 
paper resulting from continuing research on the Oscar Monnig Meteorite 
Collection housed in the geology department. The paper, "Origin of Fragmental 
and Regolith Meteorite Breccias--Evidence fran the Kendleton 'L' Chrondite 
Breccia," was published in the Proceedings of the Eighteenth Lunar and 
Planetary Science Conference. 

On March 15 the Fort Worth Independent School District honored 25 SPANISH 
S'IUDENTS at the Adopt-A-School Annual Awards Banquet. These outstanding 
students volunteer one or two hours weekly to tutor children enrolled in the 
D. McRae Elementary School Spanish Irranersion Program. Project coordinator OON 
FRISCHMANN (modem languages) accepted a plaque on behalf of his department. 

D::>n then traveled to New Orleans to attend the March 16-19 Latin American 
Studies Association international conference, where he participated on a panel 
on the "Historical Antecedents of New Theatre in Latin America" and shared 
results of his research with a presentation entitled "Roots and Development of 
Mexico's Popular Theatre: The Indian Legacy." While in New Orleans he also 
met with the executive board of the Association of Latin American New Theatre 
Researchers. 
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MORE NOTES ON FOLKS 

"Muddy Banks," newest title in TCU PRESS' s Chaparral Books for young readers, 
has won the Texas Institute of Letters Children's/Young People's Award for the 
best book of 1987 for that age group. Author Ruby C. Tolliver accepted acer
tificate and check at the Institute's annual meeting April 8 at the Guadalupe 
River Ranch near Boerne. TCU Press director JUDY ALTER also was on hand for 
the presentation and in tum presented the award for the best journalistic 
piece appearing in a magazine, since she chaired that judging committee. 

*** *** *** 
PCOL TO CLOSE THIS WEEKEND 

The Rickel Building pool will close Friday at 5 p.m. and remain closed all day 
Saturday and Sunday for the State Indoor Championships, announced Steve 
Kintigh, director of recreational sports. The Rickel Building also will be 
closed all day Saturday for Frog Fest. 

*** *** *** 
JUST A REMINDER .•. 

• . . that 11 a.m. classes on Thursday will be dismissed for Honors Day 
Convocation, beginning with an academic procession at 11 a.m. in Ed Landreth 
Auditorium. "All We Know Concerning Shakespeare" will be the topic for Dr. 
Samuel Schoenbaum, director of the University of Maryland's Center for 
Renaissance and Baroque Studies. 

*** *** *** 
TCU IN THE NEWS 

A special thanks was included to design and fashion students and chairperson 
MARGARET McWHORTER in the program for the champagne luncheon and fashion show 
of the Fort WJrth Opera Guild March 10 at the WJrthington Hotel. Students 
cited were IAURA RUNYAN, HEATHER McCRELESS, WHITNEY DORRIS, KRISTIE FOX, KALEN 
CRAIG, LESLIA CUMMINGS and BETH ANN BERGSTRCl1. 

"Touch those sculptures, and they will touch you, too" was the headline March 
11 for Katie Sherrod's Star-Telegram column regarding the Chris Powell showing 
in the Student Center gallery. The showing of the large ceramic sculptures 
closed March 18. 

"Frank Windegger and TCU: A Unique Pair" was Aura magazine's head! ine on the 
feature about FRANK, the St. Louis native who first came to campus on a 
football scholarship in 1953 and since 1975 has been the Frogs' athletic 
director. 

The Cheers and Jeers section of the March 12 Star-Telegram included a cheers 
note to journalism student LISA BIANCHI "on her strong stand against the 
Playboy advertising •.• this is a true commitment to journalism .•• a positive 
statement for morality in journalism," the note from Mary and Bill Otto said. 

Star~Telegram film critic Mike Price dedicated most of his March 13 column to · 
PRCGRAMMI NG COUNCIL' s showing of "Barefoot Gen," an animated film about the 
aftermath of the Hiroshima bombing. Director Keiji Nakasawa attended the 
second showing of his film in this country and answGred questions from the 
cra....d. 

(continued) 
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TCU IN THE NEvS (continued) 

"Three cheers for 'Two Gentlemen'" was the headline on the O:iessa .American's 
complimentary review of THEATRE TCU' s March 10-12 performances of "Two 
Gentlemen of Verona" during the Globe Theater's 20th annual O:iessa Shakespeare 
Festival. Toe entire cast did an excellent job, wrote reviewer Joanna Haynes, 
rut "the supporting cast stole the show." She called special attention to 
r:MIGHT GREENE as the aging servant Panthina, to TIM WILKENOORF's amusing por
trayal of Tourio, to "loads of talent" displayed by ALAN BAKER as Speed and by 
KELLY SMITH as Launce and to Alexis the cuddly sheepdo:]. All in all, Haynes 
concluded, the production, directed by GALYN COLLIER, "is a wonderful show." 

"TCU students help university pick drug-abuse counselors" was the headline for 
the Star-Telegram's March 21 story on the new campus mentor project of the 
drug and alcohol abuse education pro:]ram. Toe project, funded by a $63,294 
grant received last fall, was described in the story by Assistant Vice 
Chancellor OON MILLS. 

Toe March 4 issue of the Los Angeles Times quoted MARK TOUIDUSE (Brite) in an 
article on Pat Robertson by John Dart, the Times religion writer. Mark did 
research in the Christian Broadcasting Network archives last summer. 

Referring to Robertson's claims that God of ten talked with him and that his 
decision to run for the Republican presidential nomination was based on God's 
wishes, Mark stated: "Who gets to claim that prophecy? You have the dilerrma 
of the minister for whom the prophecy was made and his ministry going in two 
separate directions. I think Pat is going to say it's related to his 
ministry. Whether he thinks different in his heart, we may never know." 

"It's never too late to learn, say two graduating at age 64" was the 
Star-Telegram EXTRA' s headline for the March 30-31 story on SID PAIX;ETI, 
director of facilities from 1971 until he retired last December, and his wife, 
Gloria. Two years ago they graduated at the same time, she with a bachelor's 
degree and he with a master's. 

"TCU students win acclaim for world hunger efforts" was the headline in the 
April issue of Toe Disciple for the feature that detailed the successful 
effort on campus that has raised more than $102,000 in the last six years. 
O-ioted was JOHN BUTLER, minister to the University, who oversees Hunger Week. 

Toe March 17 issue of the Dallas Observer headlined Roy Hargrove, young jazz 
genius fran Dallas' Arts Magnet High School who is studying with KERRY HUGHES 
(music). Wrote Rosalyn Story: "The classically oriented Hughes works on 
honing Hargrove's skills, without tampering with the talent. 'I'm just giving 
him some more tools to work with--nuts and bolts--the solid, basic fundamental 
skills that all musicians need,' Hughes says. 'My dream is to see him have the 
polish that Wjnton Marsalis has.'" Kerry began working with Hargrove at 
Marsalis' request. 

A press conference in Merida, Yucatan, Mexico, to announce TCU Yucatan-Mayan 
Culture Week was covered by local newspapers, television and Radio Universidad 
de Yucatan, which also broadcast an interview with the week's coordinator, IXlN 
FRISCHMANN (modern languages). Participating in the press conference with fun 
were government officials and the artists and scholars who visited TCU March 
28-31 for the cultural celebration. Coverage of the week's events in Fort 
Worth media included several mentions in the Star-Telegram and coverage of the 
opening reception by KXAS-'IV, Channel 5, during its 10 p.m. newscast March 29. 
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CALENDAR oFEVENTS 
April 12 --TCU wanan 's Club Installation Luncheon, Student Center W:>odson 

Roan, 11:30 a.m. 
--Baseball, TCU-Tarleton State, TCU baseball diamond, 2 p.m. 

(doubleheader) • 

April 13 --TCU/Kimbell Art Museum lecture, The "Great Man" as a Divine Image: 
A First-Century Kushan Buddha with Attendants, Dr. Emily Sano, 
Kimbell assistant director/curator of Asian art, Kimbell Museum, 
3 p.m~ 

--Reservations due for alumni awards dinner, alumni off ice, Ext. 
7803. 

April 14 --Honors Convocation, "All We Know Concerning Shakespeare," Honors 
Chair Professor Dr. Samuel Schoenbaum, director, Center for 
_Renaissance and Baroque Studies, University of Maryland, Ed 
Landreth Auditorium, 11 a.m. • 

--i'bmen's tennis, TCU-SMU, Lard Tennis Center, 1:30 p.m. 
--Honors open forum, continuing discussion by Dr. Samuel Schoenbaum 

with faculty and students on "All We Know Concerning Shakespeare," 
Faculty Center, 2 p.m. 

--Entries due for Frog Fest racquetball and tennis tournaments, $10 
each. Call Ext. 7945. 

--Honors Banquet, Student Center ballroom, 6:30 p.m. 

April 15 --Biology Seminar: "Can the Saint Peter's Fish Control the 
Phytoplankton of Lake Kinneret? Confessions of an Ecological 
Alchemist" by Ray Drenner, Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 4, noon. 

--Scholarship reception, Student Center W:xxfaon Room, 4-5 :30 p.m. 
For reservations, call Ext. 7800 by April 11. 

--TCU Film Series: "The Princess Bride," Student Center ballroom, 7 
& 10 p.m. $1.50. 

April 17 --Women's tennis, TCU-Indiana, Lard Tennis Center, 10 a.m. 

April 18 --Monday at TCU. 
--Juried student art show, TCU Brawn-Lupton Student Center Gallery, 

through April 29, 11 a.m.-4 p.m. weekdays, 1-4 p.m. weekends. 
Opening reception 4-6 p.m. April 18. 

--i'bmen's tennis, TCU-Oklahoma, Lard Tennis Center, 2 p.m. 
--Visiting Green Professor Y. R. Shen of the University of 

California-Berkeley lecturi~ on "Nonlinear Optics and the Surface 
Science," Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 4, 4 p.m. 

--"Speak to Your Editor," panel discussion with Daily Skiff editors, 
Moudy Building Room 141N, 6 p.m. 

--Recital by Errmet Smith and Kerry Hughes, Carr Chapel, 8 p.m. 
--Entries due for April 23 faculty/staff softball tournament. Call 

Ext. 7945. 

April 19 --TCU Bachelor of Fine Arts senior show, Moudy Building Exhibition 
Hall, through April 24, 11 a.m.-4 p.m. weekdays, 1-4 p.m. 
weekends. 

--Baseball, TCU-Tarleton State, TCU baseball diamond, 2 p.m. 
(doubleheader) • 
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CIA5SIFIED 

HOUSE SIT: Responsible TCU student wishes to house sit this summer; 
references can be given; pets welccrne. Call 926-1232. 

FREE TO GCX)D HCME: \ohite poodle, very lovable, housebroken, eight years old. 
Call Ext. 7956. 

JUST IN TIME FOR SPRI~: Lawn Boy m::iwer, 21", fingertip starter, 2-cycle 
engine, side bag, $225. Trim-All edge with 2-hp Briggs-Stratton mtor, "easy 
spin" starter, trims like a 110wer, $150. Call 926-5606 after 6 p.m. 

HOUSE FOR LEASE: Near TCU, two-bedroom, one-bath, garage, washer-dryer 
hookups, r=y closet and storage space, recently refurbished, $450. Call 
923-4290. 

FOR REITT: June 3-Aug. 14, lovely two-story older hane in historic Ryan Place, 
1 1/4 miles fran TCU; canpletely furnished; security patrol and lawnmowing 
provided. No children (except infants). Call Ext. 7584 or 924-9372. 

FOR SAIE: King-size King Coil mattress and box springs; excellent condition; 
best offer. Call Ext. 6445 or 924-8138. 

HOUSE SIT: Professional staff person available to house sit for a professor, 
beginning June 1 through Aug. 13. Call Audrey at Ext. 7490 or after 5 p.m., 
926-6094. 

*** *** *** 

OFFICIAL ABSENCES April 6, 1988 

Students listed below much make up any class assignments that were missed. 
It is the responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor 
for the make-up. If you have any questions, ca l l 921-7855. 

Military Science cadets 
prepare them for summer 
April 8 at Fort Sill: 

who participated in mandatory training to 
Advanced Camp from 7 p.m. on April 7 through 

Andrew Adams 
Stuart Beltson 
Daniel Cochran 
Geoffery Ballou 
Edward Jones 

Deborah Bailey 
Ross Clifton 
Rosemary Clement 
John Harvey 
Larry Lewis 

Ian Lyles 
Troy Neasbitt 
Paul Selner 
Kelli Whitney 
David Favalora 

Karen Metscher 
Dirk Plante 
Alfredo Terriquez 
Jerry Madden 
Charlotte Floyd· 

Mikaela Kenfield 
Derek Tillemans 
Mara Winters 
Robert Kosman 
Brian Dillingham 

Karen McSweyn 
Eric Williams 
Mary Hart 
Mark Kalmbacher 
Brian Foley 

Students who attended the Arnold Air Society and Angel Flight National 
Conclave in Boston, MA, April 1-5, 1988: 

Tracey Cannon Carrie Huffaker • 

Men's tennis team members who missed classes after 12 : 30 p.m. on 
March 29 and on March 30 for a tour~ament at Texas A&M: 

Clinton Banducci Eric Lingg Doug Gleason 
Earl Zinn Gary Betts Paul Hart 
Neil Patrick Smith Gerard C. Ronan 

Women's tennis team members who missed classes on Thursday, March 31, 
to participate in a tournament at Baylor: 

Rene Simpson Lidwien Loonen 
Tory Plunkett Melanie Breed 
Aubrey Abbott 

Kris Clevenger 
Sheila Gray 

Men's golf team members who missed classes on March 30-31 to participate 
in a tournament in Houston: 

Chris Rieve 
Mike Harrison 

Jimmy Cunningham 
James Spurlock 

Mark Massengale 

Women's tennis team 
to participate in a 

Rene Simpson 
Tory Plunkett 
Aubrey Abbott 

members who missed classes after noon, April 5, 
game at Baylor: 

Lidwien Loonen 
Melanie Breed 

Kris Clevenger 
Sheila Gray 

Women's tennis team members who missed classes after noon, April 6, 
to participate in a game at A&M: 

Rene Simpson Lidwien Loonen 
Tory Plunkett Melanie Breed 
Aubrey Abbott 

Kris Clevenger 
Sheila Gray 

Women's tennis team members who missed classes after noon, April 8, 
to participate in a game at Trinity University in San Antonio: 

Rene Simpson Lidwien Loonen Kris Clevenger 
Tory Plunkett Melanie Breed Sheila Gray 
Aubrey Abbott 


